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CIRCULAR NO.15                                                                      19th November 2016 
 

OUR CENTRAL COMMITTEE MEETING 

Central Committee Meeting of our Union was held on 18th November, 2016 at Chennai to 
discuss the current issues that are confronting us.   Further, in terms of the Bye laws of our 
Union, the Central Committee unanimously approved the  co-options for the office of Assistant 
General Secretary Zone-III and Zone-IV consequent upon the retirement of Com.S.Sekar and 
Com.V.Jayakumar who were holding the position of Assistant General Secretary, Zone-III and 
Zone-IV respectively. 

Sl. No. Name Branch Office 
1. Shri R.Subburaman, 

Chief Associate 
NRI, Velachery Asst.Gen.Secy, Zone-III 

2. Shri N.Kanagarajee, 
Associate 

Kancheepuram Asst.Gen.Secy, Zone-IV 
 

Besides, the Central Committee took stock of the pre and post 36th General Council situation 
and deliberated at length.  The General Secretary while congratulating the newly elected/co-
opted members impressed upon them the need to maintain utmost discipline in the organization 
to keep aloft the flag of our Union at all times. 

KUDOS TO OUR COMRADES 

It is well known that whether it was the 20 point Economic Programme of Mrs Indra Gandhi 
regime or the recent programme of Jan Dhan, it is always the workforce of Banking Industry that 
makes the programmes of successive Governments a grand success. 

The demonetization of currency notes of Rs.500 and Rs.1000 denomination by Government of 
India on 8/11/2016 demanded our participation in full and our members are giving their best to 
make the economy work.  We congratulate our talented and dedicated workforce who shoulders 
the onerous responsibility of alleviating the hardships of common man at this hour of need. 

We enjoin upon all our members to follow the extensive guidelines given by us vide our Circular-
12 dated 10/11/2016.  We reiterate that each and every category of staff must mark the actual 
time of departure. We further advise our members to ensure that: 

(a) CCTV recording of cash handling is to be ensured at all Branches and more 
particularly by the chest branches. 

 
(b) The bundle of notes should be securely packed under CCTV surveillance. 
 

There is a misgiving in the minds of some of the operational functionaries that overtime is to be 
paid only for the days announced by the Reserve Bank of India unmindful of the overtime work 
performed by our staff on daily basis at Branches. 

 
We advise that if there is no specific instruction from the Branch Manager to perform overtime 
work, normal working hour may be followed in such cases.   

 

 
                           (D.SINGARAVELU) 
                             GENERAL SECRETARY 
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